
BARNBY VILLAGE COMMITTEE

Minutes of Barnby Village Committee Meeting Monday 20th January 2020

at 7:00pm in the Village Hall.
Present: Jackie Parker (Chair), Gill Powell, Derick Parker, Margaret Lee, Lyn Woodfield, Paul Harrison, David Marchant, Andy Rowding, Neil Gribby, Janette Barlow, Vicky Appleby, Graham Bett, Helen Cowlan (Clerk)

1. Apologies for absence
Sylvia Graham, Yvette Wellard (Clerk/RFO), Barbara Hill
2. Approval of minutes of the last meeting  

The minutes of the Barnby Village Committee meeting held on 22nd October were agreed as a true reflection of the meeting and signed by the Chair.  Proposed DP, seconded PH.
3. Matters arising from the minutes
None.
4. Review of events held in November / December

The Christmas Fayre was an excellent event and raised £262.88.  The wreath-making event made £130.00 profit.  It was agreed that for future events it is important to be clear on what is wanted / needed from each session to set the correct expectations of events, and to ensure that people know what to bring and that costs are met.  The carol singing raised £205 for Beaumond House for which a letter of thanks has been received.
5. Finance report
JP provided an overview of the finance report: 
· Lettings £756.69 (including two elections)
· Village Hall lettings and fundraising 1253.80   

· Total £2010.49 (plus £471.85 for other projects) 
NG enquired as to why the invoice for the recent event showed a licence fee of £21.00 as this had not been expected.  JB explained that the Village Hall licence covers events held until 11.00pm Thurs-Sun.  As the event was on a different day and was to end later, when the late licence was applied for they were advised of the need to apply for a temporary events licence too.   It was felt by some members that this had not been made clear at the time of making the booking (even if the actual costs weren’t known at the time) and DM felt it should have been clearly stated before payment had been made (perhaps in the way of a quote to show all potential costs that may be incurred).  Action – JB to ensure the types of, and need for, licences, are reviewed by the Parish Council (and whether this could be built into the review of the Village Hall hire agreement).
6. Events
a)  Inter-Lanes Quiz – February  
VA confirmed the event is nearly ready to go and DP confirmed the - ‘technology’ has been tested / is ready.  A reminder was added to the Parish newsletter.  With a 7pm start, everyone should bring their own drinks but nibbles will be provided.  Everyone will see if they can recruit people for teams.  Actions - YW to include the event in the newsletter; DP to do posters; JP to organise a raffle.
b) Supper Quiz – March – cancelled due to being too close to other events.
c) Easter – Saturday 11th April  
GP is organising an Easter Egg Hunt - the event may include a craft fair, teas, raffle. DP will do posters nearer the time.  
d)  VE Day Celebrations – There was clarification that the date is Saturday 9th May.  PH suggested that although this event was initially planned to replace the ‘party on the green’ event, attendance may be lower due to people being away for the Bank Holiday, and due to Newark Show being on around that time.  It was also felt that many bands / entertainers would already have been booked, and that perhaps it may be better to consider another date for a bigger event and do a smaller event for VE Day.         After discussion it was agreed by the whole Committee that a 1940s themed street party be organised as the fun event for 9th May, and that a big fundraiser be organised for later in the year e.g. July.   Action – add the review of the main fundraising event to the next agenda; PH to look at singers’ availability and costs.
e)  New Proposals    
JP had received a suggestion for a dog event – e.g. classes, obstacle courses.  As this may prove to be difficult to organise in terms of insurance etc, the consensus was not to proceed at this time.
f) A.O.B with permission from Chair
a) Food hygiene inspection – the inspection for the kitchen is due (although the date not yet been given).  Action - DP/LW/ML/whoever else is available to meet Thursday (23rd) 2.00pm to do a quick clean / review in readiness.
b) Committee’s relationship with the Parish Council - PH felt it was time to review the relationship with the Parish Council in terms of the Committee remaining part of the Parish Council or operating independently.  Some Committee members told of their disappointment with the Parish Council’s decision with regard to not supporting the setting up of a Social Club, but also of how they felt they were treated during previous meetings and / or discussions.  It had been intended to offer something different but it was felt that the opportunity wasn’t given to show how it could work around the pub.  It was felt that insufficient research had been done in terms of licencing so informed decisions couldn’t be made.  It was also felt that the way in which people had been treated made things ‘personal’. 
NG made a statement outlining his concerns and stated that it felt like the Committee were purely there as fundraisers for the Parish Council – as a result he would now be resigning from the Committee.  JP confirmed that the precept covered assets, and said fundraising is for the running costs of the Village Hall.  The curtains and chairs were purchased from the rates refund plus Co.Co. grant. 
DM and PH also advised that they are also now resigning from the Committee.  JP formally gave thanks for the work of all three, and that the Committee was sorry to see them go.  JP advised that, ultimately the Committee is a sub-committee) as opposed to being a management committee which would give more independence).  Action – Clerk (HC/YW) to draft amendments to the Village Committee Constitution for the Parish Council’s approval.
c) Working together - a concern was raised that it was often the same people that supported events and it was agreed that it would be very positive for the Parish Council and Committee to work more effectively together, including the Parish Council being represented at events wherever possible.

d) Yoga classes – the current situation with regard to yoga being held at the Village Hall was uncertain.  DP and GP know of people who are interested in it.  JB understood that the sessions couldn’t start until February.  Action – DP to email Clerk (YW) to make progress with this.
e) Best Kept Village – it is important to start thinking about this in terms of setting up a working group, creating tasks to be completed, encouraging people to join in, and sending regular reminders out.  Action – Clerk (HC) to add to the agenda for the next meeting.
Meeting closed 8.00pm.
g)  Date of Next Meeting - 17th February 7pm
……………………………Signed

……………………………………..Date   

Please note the Parish Clerk is changing from Yvette Wellard to Helen Cowlan

Both will have access to E-mail: parishclerk@barnbyinthewillows.com

Tel: 01636 626780 (Yvette) Tel: 07905 787086 (Helen)
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